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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 7th November 2017.  
1. Welcome, Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr Keith Jones welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Cllr Keith Jones, Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr H Davies, Cllr D Hammond, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr Reed and Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones. Also present - Jo Howell (Clerk) and County Councillor Cave
Apologies for Absence.

Cllr P Wilson, Cllr L Brookes and PCSO Stone
2. VoG S106 Sustainable Transport 

Mike Clogg and Clare Cameron were present to discuss the VoG S106 Sustainable Transport monies from the Fferm Goch development which was approx. £70k. This can be spent on anything that can aid walking, cycling or using passenger transport. There have already been a few requests around the school e.g. look at the bus stop, widen the footway to have a cycle route from the school to the park etc.  However, they are here today in order to discuss any ideas that this Council might have. 

There was a discussion around the school bus and use of bus stops. The main complaints from the residents in the area were around a lack of parking at the green and the speeding traffic.  

Suggestions were that the VoG Council should consider traffic calming around the school. It was explained that the money could not be used for any parking and that there were a lot of constraints around getting traffic calming measures.  Any scheme like traffic calming would have to have a full consultation with residents.

Also suggested was an improvement of the path from the school to the hall, as the existing narrow path is extremely dangerous.  There was a discussion around the paths and where there are gaps, markings, lighting etc. 

Consideration was given for the residents on the other side of the road to the development and whether any improvements could be made to make this road crossing safer.  It was explained that pedestrian measures will only be put in if there is a reasonable significant need. 

It was explained that there was also potential for the money to be spent in the wider area e.g. from Llangan to the school, however a business case would have to be made from this. 

Any projects will need to undergo a feasibility study.  
AP Clerk to send on minutes and any further information to the VoG Officers 
The Llangan Councillors were urged to speak to local residents about options for spending this money and report back at the December meeting.  Local residents should also be encouraged to attend that meeting in order to raise any suggestions. 

AP Clerk to agenda item for December meeting

3. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Stone had sent her apologies but had reported that there had been one crime since the last meeting, the theft of ornamental trees in Llangan, investigations ongoing.
4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Cave reported that planning permission had been given to Siteserve at the Llandow Estate.  There are a number of conditions including regular report. 
5. Public Session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no members of the public present.
7. To consider report from Cllrs Reed and Wilson re Community Questionnaire
Cllr Reed reported that the Clerk had sent through example questionnaires, but felt that there were issues with them. At the moment they had not agreed on a format.  

AP Clerk to agenda at the December meeting

8. To consider IRPW – Draft Annual Report relating to Councillors expenses and whether this Council wishes to make any comments- previously circulated
The Clerk provided some background on the report which proposed that Councillors should obtain a small amount of money to cover costs they are expending e.g. internet, calls, printing etc. 
It was felt by some on the Council that people wish to be Councillors to help with the community and they shouldn’t be paid.

However, there was clarification that this was more expenses reimbursement rather than a payment as such. Also questioned whether this ‘token’ may encourage some people to volunteer. 
CC Cave raised a discussion on whether this report may signpost the future of community councils where they were reduced in number, as they were becoming more expensive due to such payments. 
The Chair asked for a vote of those in support of the proposed payments as outlined in the draft report – 5 members were opposed to the payment, and 2 in favour of payment.  It was therefore RESOLVED that the Council would not support the proposed payment to Councillors. 
AP Clerk to draft response to consultation

9. To consider grant application from Vale Neighbourhood Watch- previously circulated 
The previously circulated grant application was considered. It was raised that this group covers this area although obviously is not specifically for this area. After a short discussion the Chairman asked the Council for a vote in favour of the grant, there were no votes in favour, 4 against and 3 abstentions. 
It was therefore RESOLVED that the grant not be paid. 

AP Clerk to report back to organisation and ask why they haven’t applied for the VoG Grant/CRC grant
10. To consider draft Expression of Interest for the transfer of asset of the freehold of Treoes Hall- previously circulated
Cllr Blethyn added a number of points to this document. It was then agreed unanimously that the expression of interest be submitted. 
AP Clerk to submit 
11. To consider requirements of Internal Audit Review and best way to proceed
After a short discussion it was agreed that Cllrs Blethyn and Davies meet with the internal auditor Mr Alec Davies in order to discuss the requirements of the internal audit.  They will then report back to the Council the result of these discussions and draft appropriate internal audit documents to be approved by the Council. 
AP Clerk to pass on contact details 
12. Report from Cllr Reed re October Community Liaison Committee meeting
Cllr Reed reported that the bulk of the business at this meeting was to appoint members to various committees and sub committees. Cllr Reed was appointed to the Reshaping services Project Team to represent the rural Vale, there was a strong feeling from membership that the needs and resources of the rural vale councils were under represented.  
It was also agreed that community councillors and staff would have access to the counselling services currently provided to Vale employees, with the costs to be borne by the Vale Council. 
13. Report from Cllr Brookes re Creative Rural Community Grant workshop
In Cllr Brookes’ absence the Clerk reported that she too had attended this meeting and that it had provided a useful networking event.
14. Report from Cllr Blethyn re Allotment Society agreement
It was agreed to defer to the December meeting. 
15. To consider Community Centre Reports 
Llangan Hall – This would be covered in the Clerks report. 
Treoes Hall – Cllr Blethyn reported that the hall had recently been repainted.   
16. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary meeting held 3rd October 2017
Cllr Davies proposed the September 2017 Ordinary meeting minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all.

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chairman.
17.  Matters Arising from the minutes
The Clerk confirmed that all her action points had been completed, there were no further minutes to discuss
Cllr Karl Jones left the meeting at 8.10pm
18. To consider the Clerks Report
OVW Consultation Event – Welsh Government review of Town & Community Councils- As this event clashed with the December Council meeting, it was agreed that the Clerk would send on apologies and results of this Council’s review of the consultation.
AP Clerk to send on apologies and Council views on consultation
Keys for Treoes Playing Field Gates – Cllr Blethyn to consult with Cllr Karl Jones around getting keys
Llangan Hall Extension – It was noted that the extension plans had been approved by the Vale Council. 

ROWIP Consultation Event – No one was able to attend this event; the Clerk will be attending. 
Funds as of 01/11/2017-  £13,164(cashbook- including payments to be approved)

Payments to be approved

01/11/2017
Clerks salary Oct

101018
172.05

01/11/2017
Wales Audit Office

101019
208.50

Receipts- None 

All of the payments were approved unanimously by the Council. 
The bank reconciliation for September 2017 has been produced and sent to Cllr Brookes for review, in her absence this will be signed at the next meeting.  
All other matters of the Clerks Report had already been dealt with or were for information only.

19. To consider any planning matters 
The following planning applications were reviewed: -
2017/01018/FUL - Little Acre, Llangan - Change of use from agricultural land to garden
Cllr Hammond wanted to register an interest in this matter as he was a neighbour planning to make a similar application. He took no further part in the conversation. 
2017/00909/FUL Holiday Let Heol Las Farm, Llangan

 Variation of Conditions 3 & 4 of Planning Permission Ref. 2010/00973/FUL  

Cllr Reed wanted to register an interest on this as he is a neighbour however was not a neighbour consultation on this application.  He took no further part in the conversation.

After a short discussion it was agreed that no comments were required on the above applications. 

Bridgend Application -  P/17/890/FUL Retention of 2no. temporary fabric storage tents at land at TBD (Owen Holland) Ltd at Waterton House
This retrospective application was considered and it was unanimously agreed that the application should be opposed and that a date should be given by Bridgend Council by when the tents should be brought down. 
AP Clerk to oppose application and also request notification in future of such applications

20. To consider any Correspondence 
The Correspondence was reviewed and there was no additional correspondence to add. 

21. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Hayball-Jones provided an update on the new road signs that had been placed near to her residence. There was a slight issue with the sign which Cllr Hayball-Jones will report to the Clerk.
Cllr Hayball-Jones also stated that there had now been a number of fly tipping instances at Treoes.  She will update the Clerk who will report to the VoG. 

AP Clerk to report to VoG 

Cllr Reed reported that engineering work is progressing for fibre Broadband, with an anticipated completion in Dec 2017.  Following this will be some weeks of final connection being made. Underground trunking has been laid to some outlying farms.  The final result should be fibre to the majority of properties. Those that don’t will have only relatively short lengths of copper with a consequent slight reduction in available speeds. 
Cllr Keith Jones reported that a part of Ruthin Common has been fenced off and gated and work is currently being done which neighbours believe is hardstanding for caravans.  It was believed that part of the common is now in private ownership however there have been no planning applications in connection with this. 

AP Clerk to report VoG Planning and enquire about this matter
22. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next Ordinary meeting was on Tuesday 5th December 2017 at 7pm. 
23. The meeting closed at 8.15pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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